## Temple Founder Lions Club



# **Broadcaster**

# TFLC President Boss Lion Lathe Owens



Volume 103, Issue 17 2nd VP Ariane Secrest, Editor

www.templelionsclub.org

October 23, 2019

#### COMING UP...

#### **UPCOMING PROGRAMS:**

- 10/30: Chris Del Conte-UT Athletic Director
- 11/6: Dr. Bobby Ott-TISD Superintendent
- 11/13: Jason Raesz-Advanced Chiropractic
- 11/20: Sherry Tyroch-Bell County Youth Fair Scholarship

#### **CLUB CALENDAR:**

- 10/30: Noon Meeting-Gober-Caterer Fat Boys
- 11/6: Noon Meeting-Gober-Caterer Big Hoss
- 11/8: Temple Wildcat Football Parking-5:00 pm
- 11/13: Noon Meeting-Gober-Caterer Gregory's
- 11/18: Noon Board Meeting-Cotton Patch
- 11/20: Noon Meeting-Caterer Fat Boys
- 11/27: No Meeting –Happy Thanksgiving Week!

## **BIRTHDAYS**:

- 11/02: James Hagen
- 11/07: Shannon Gowan
- 11/09: Robert Kinyua

### **UPCOMING GREETERS:**

- 10/30: Mike Hicks & Julie Alviso
- 11/6: Jerry Tyroch & Bev Sperling
- 11/13: Tex Burrows & Dennis Arwood
- 11/20: Jon Burrows \* Henry Jezek

A BIG Thank You to all of those who helped with Wildcat Football Parking last Friday in the very chilly weather! Thank you Sheriff Eddy Lange, David Southerland, Dave Fette, Tex Burrows, Rodney Smith, Lathe Owens, Pam Pierce, Nicole Guadajardo, Craig Caddell, John Yorsky, and Mike Hicks.

WE SERVE!



Left: Dr. Pepper Museum in Waco, TX Today, TFLC welcomed Joy Summer-Smith, Associate Director of the Dr. Pepper Museum, and Chris Dyer, President & CEO of the Dr. Pepper Museum, to speak to us about the history of Dr. Pepper and the Museum. The Dr Pepper Museum & Free Enterprise Institute is located in Waco, Texas and is the home of the Nation's oldest major soft drink. The Museum is housed in the 1906 Artesian Manufacturing and Bottling Company building located in downtown Waco. The building formally opened to the public on May 11,

1991. At that time, only a small portion of the ground level was open to the public. During the next six years, the Museum embarked on three additional construction phases until



the entire building was restored and opened in May 1997. The Museum employs a staff of museum professionals and educators that work with the Board of Directors to fulfill the Museum's mission. The Museum has an annual operating budget of approximately \$500,000 that it



derives from contributions, memberships, admissions, and the sale of merchandise through its for-profit subsidiary, DP Museum Enterprises. At the time it opened to the public, the Museum's collection of artifacts totaled approximately 1,600. To-

day, that collection includes over 300,000 artifacts. In May of 2016, the East Wing Building opened to the public with new gift shop and soda fountain spaces, and the Emerson Holt – Ted Getterman Exhibit Gallery. Thank you so much for taking the time to speak to us today!